
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      
 

 

   

  

    

  

John Paul College, Rotorua 
Whitworth Road, Rotorua. www.jpc.co.nz Ph: 07 3478 795 Fx: 07 3461 271 

A WEEKLY NEWSLETTER FOR THE JOHN PAUL COLLEGE COMMUNITY 
 Term 3, Issue 29      7th

 September 2015 
Ma te pono Me te aroha – Through Faith and Love 

2015 School Theme :  ‘Per Ardua Ad Astra – Through Adversity To The Stars’  

Dear Parents/ Caregivers 
Kia Ora, Malo e Lelei, Talofa, Greetings 
OPTIONS FOR 2016: YEARS 9-12 – CRITICAL DECISION MAKING 
Selecting subjects is a significant decision since it directly affects career choices, acceptance into tertiary 
courses and ultimately the happiness of the students. 
If you have not done so already, give quality time to this matter with your child. If you or your child need further 
information, please contact the following people: 
Faculty Heads   

Art Matt Czyrek/ 8824 Matt.czyrek@jpc.school.nz  

Languages Stephen Bloomfield/8805 Stephen.bloomfield@jpc.school.nz  

Mathematics Lara Cordonni / 8814 Lara.cordonni@jpc.school.nz 

Physical Ed  / Health Barb Northey /8834 Barb.northey@jpc.school.nz 

Religious Education Karen Bloomfield /8844 Karen.bloomfield@jpc.school.nz 

Science Conny Ludascher / 8833 Conny.ludascher@jpc.school.nz 

Social Sciences Simon Baker /8812 Simon.baker@jpc.school.nz 

Technology Graham Strachan/8112 Graham.strachan@jpc.school.nz  

Deans 

Year 9 Owen Kowalewski/8847 Owen.kowalewski@jpc.school.nz 

Year 10 Terry Hughes/8861 Terry.hughes@jpc.school.nz 

Year 11 Minka Webb/8848 Minka.webb@jpc.school.nz 

Year 12 Sherry Brewer/8852 Sherry.brewer@jpc.school.nz 

Year 13 Mark Chapman/8858 Mark.chapman@jpc.school.nz  

 Careers Advisor  E: Sheryl.hewitson@jpc.school.nz  

 SENCO (Special Needs) E: paulene.walsh@jpc.school.nz  

 Deputy Principal Curriculum E: peter.sinclair@jpc.school.nz  
 

 
 
 
God bless 
Patrick Walsh - Principal 
  
 
 
 
  
 

 

 SENIOR OPTION SUBJECT INFORMATION MEETING 
Wednesday 9th September, 5:30-7:00p.m in the Edmund Rice Centre 

 

TEACHER ONLY DAY– Friday  September 18TH  
 

Please return all trophies  
by Friday 25th 

SEPTEMBER 
There are only six school weeks left to prepare for the senior prizegiving  

and the trophies are needed for engraving. Thank you 
 

 
ACCOUNTS OFFICE will be CLOSED 

Thursday 10
th
 September and will re-open 8am on Friday 11

th
 September 
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THE UNIFORM SHOP  
IS OPEN  

MONDAY, WEDNESDAY, FRIDAY 
8.00a.m to 4.00p.m Term time only 

CLOSED 11.30-12.30 
Please note that Postie Plus stock no 

JPC uniforms 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
September 
6-11th  AIMS Games Week 
7-9th ABL Yr 13 Camp 
9th Option Evening – 5.30-7.00pm 
11th PTA Quiz Night  
18th Teacher Only Day 
25th Senior Reports Issued 
 End of Term 3 
October 
12th Start of Term 4 
19th RE Assessment Week 
22nd Year 9 Market Day 
23rd CBOP Tennis Champs Yrs 7 & 8 
29-30th Speech Exams 
28th Year 11 Cambridge Exams 
 Year 10 Market Day 
29th/30th Year 8 Aquatics Day 
30th-31st BoP Rugby Sevens – Juniors  
November 
3rd Snr Co-curricular Prizegiving 
5th Snr Prizegiving 
6th Jnr BoP Tennis Champs 
 NCEA Scholarship Exams commence 
9th NCEA Exams commence 
 Junior Exams commence 
12th Year 10 Youth Summit 
16th-30th Life Ed 
16th Year 8 Camp Week 
 Orientation Week 2016 Year 7s 
23rd-1st Dec Year 10 Activity Week 
26-29th NISS Water Polo Juniors   
December 
1st Years 7 & 8 CoCurricular Prizegiving 
3rd Years 9 & 10 CoCurricular Prizegiving 
4th NCEA/Scholarship Exams finish 
4th Junior Prizegiving 
 Junior Reports Issued 
 School closes for 2015 at 12.05pm 
 
 
  
 
 
 

 
 

Tena koutou katoa, all whanau are invited to the whanau support hui from 5.30pm 
to 7pm, shared kai afterwards, Monday 14 September, in the whare.  We will be 
getting ready for the upcoming manu korero trip and the waka ama distance champs. 
We had a really good turnout for waka ama registration, over 30 juniors (under 16) so 
it’s great to see the sport grow at the school. We have also begun to establish our 
links with our primary school whanau support groups and have a request to consider 
for a shared hui later this year. Maori mass at school is Wednesday 23rd September 
and we will also be getting ready for Maori Mass at St Michaels on the 3rd of October.  
Students will be participating and we hope whanau can attend as well, in celebrate 
mass in our reo.  Nga mihi, Eugene. Chair, Whanau Support Group. 

PTA 2nd HAND 
UNIFORM SALE 

Thurs 17th September 
Wed 23rd September 

330 till 5 pm  
At MacKillop Campus 

We gratefully accept any second hand 
uniforms for resale. Please bring any 
unwanted, ‘grown-out-of’ uniforms to the maim 
reception. Thank you in anticipation. 

 

 

Please return all winter code sports uniforms (laundered), first aid kits, game bags 
and balls as soon as possible for stocktaking. Replacement invoices will be issued. 

Congratulations to Matthew Veitch who made the 
BOP Rugby U11 team.  

 

27th 

September 

Put your clocks 
forward 1 hour 

CHANGEOVER TO  
SUMMER UNIFORM 

Changeover can commence from  
Monday 14

th
 September 

Only summer OR winter uniform  
can be worn  

NO MIXING OF UNIFORMS 
The Uniform Shop will be open  

LATE NIGHT: 5.30pm 23rd September 
PLUS 2nd week of the holidays:  

Thursday 8th& Friday 9th October 
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  WANTED 
Used greeting cards 

The JPC Young Vinnies are well  
on the way with this year’s  
Christmas orders already. 
Between now and Christmas they  
make hundreds of cards for prisons, the 
hospital and the elderly so require any  
used Christmas and greeting cards and  
embellishments. 
Students are encouraged to ‘drop in’ to C9 on 
Wednesdays and wet lunch times to create a 
card. 
Mrs G Cook – Young Vinnies Coordinator 
E: Gillian.cook@jpc.school.nz  
 

INTERNATIONAL FOOD FESTIVAL 

Tuesday 22nd September   

1.20 pm – 2.00pm in the main quad 

Join us in celebrating the rich diversity of our many different countries and 

cultures within our school. 
To date we have registrations from: 

Japan, China, Germany, France, South Africa, Korea, Taiwan, Thailand, India, 
Indonesia, Fiji, Tokelau, Spain, Philippines, Ireland, Vietnam, Switzerland, 

Argentina, Samoa, Tonga, Zimbabwe, Sri Lanka, England, Poland, Chile and 
New Zealand 

The school community is warmly invited to participate  

either by joining a group or by simply attending on the  

day. 

Contact the International Office for more details 

E: international@jpc.school.nz  
 

 

 

 

 

BOARD GAMES WANTED! 
If you have unused,  
superfluous board games  
at home, please donate  
them to Mrs Sarich-Dunn  
in C4. I want to start up a  
board game club  
for lunchtimes. Scrabble,  
Yahtze, Trivial Pursuit, Scattergories,  
Draughts, Chess, Cranium, Jenga... anything. 
Thank you. 
Mrs M Sarich-Dunn  

E: Natasha.sarich-dunn@jpc.school.nz  

 

 

 

 

WEARABLE ARTS CREATION 
Congratulations to Year 7 students, Rosa Hook, Dana Kuchler 
and Mia Page who entered the recent Tokoroa Wearable Arts with 
their Creation 'Oh So Minty'. They were in the 'Candyland' category. 
The dress was modelled by Mia. 
Natasha Sarich-Dunn 
Teacher in Charge 
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FUNDRAISER: MOVIE SESSION-The Maze Runner 
 Nine students from JPC are part of a group of 19 dancers from AMJAZZ dance studio who have 
auditioned and been accepted to dance at Disneyland in April next year. 
 
As part of their fundraising to get there, they’re holding a movie session on Sunday 13 September 
at 10a.m. The movie is The Maze Runner – The Scorch Trials. Tickets are $20. Ticket holders get 
a drink and either a bag of homemade fudge, homemade biscuits or lollies. Contact me – Kim 
McGrath, 0276288045, kim.mcgrath@rotorualc.nz  

PARKING  
A recent accident outside the school has once again highlighted the ‘busy-
ness’ and congestion caused during drop-off and pick-up times before and 
after school. This is even more hazardous for traffic and our student 
pedestrians. 

 
Again, we ask that you arrange to pick up or drop off your child/ren further up  

the streets surrounding the college to avoid congestion at the school gates. There must be no parking on 
the yellow lines, on our neighbour’s front lawns, in the bus bay or in the school gateways. Please be 
mindful that buses are on schedules as they attend many schools on their runs. 
 
Police may be monitoring parking and driving infringements going forward following this recent accident 
due to the high volume of traffic and pedestrians. 

FUNDRAISER: BIRD BOXES - In time for Spring 
Sequoia Dobson who is in Year 7JS is trying to fundraise in 
order to go on a Worldwide Girl Guide Jamboree in 
Christchurch in January. The Jamboree takes place every 4 
years.  
Sequoia needs to raise $1000.  
She has made some bird boxes which she is selling for $15. If 
you would like to purchase one please phone 3456 999 and 
leave your details. 
   

FOOTBALL REPORT 
Another year has come to an end for most of our senior football players, and all three competing teams had 
a great season. 
In the girls' competition, JPC Girls' 1st XI had a thrilling final against Taupo Nui a Tia last Wednesday, which 
went to extra-time. Unfortunately the girls' went down to a late penalty kick, which saw them lose 2-1. Overall 
they finished runners-up in that competition. Thanks to Mr Bell who coached and managed the team for the 
first time. There are a number of younger players in the team so future seasons look promising. 
In the boys' competitions, the JPC 1st XI were runners-up to WHHS 1st XI and are off to Papamoa this week 
to take part in the Rex Dawkins Winter Tournament. Again, there are a number of relatively younger 
students in that team, so they should do well over the next two years. Thanks to Denis Marriner for his 
dedication to the boys and also to Dave Watt and Richard Quinlan. 
Finally, our 2nd XI boys triumphed in the 2nd Division with some fine wins throughout the season. They 
became champions ahead of Tauhara, completing their season with an emphatic 9-1 win. Many thanks to 
Philip Macalister, who coached and managed them and Stephen Hayes, who refereed a number of their 
games. 
Thank you to all parents who have helped the boys and girls in any way this season. Your support is always 
appreciated. 
Mr S. Bloomfield - Teacher-in-Charge of football. 
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FRIDAY 11th SEPTEMBER 

In the Edmund Rice Centre 

From 

6pm for Silent Auction 

Drinks and nibbles 

Quiz starts at 7pm 

Major 2015 Fundraiser for Co-curriculum equipment for the students 

Return Form & Entry Fee to JPC Accounts Office by Friday 4
th

 September  

(Max of 20 tables set so get in quick!) 

YEAR 11 & 12 will receive 2016 Option forms today. 
Forms need to be signed off by teachers and parents and 
returned to the student counter by Monday 14 September. 



Maxtrix Resources Ltd 

Psychometric Assessment 

Value at $977.50 

Kylie's Beauty Clinic 

 

Classical Facial value at $69 

Novotel 

Accommodation & Breakfast 

Value at $220 

Riverjet  
The Squeeze & Riverjet 

5 X Voucher value at $159each 

River Rats 

 

2 hours Kayak hire value at $30 

Atticus Finch Restaurant 

Sponsor:MaisyPlaceCarpainters 

2 Dinner voucher value $100each 

Rotorua Canopy Tour 

 

2 Adults Pass value at $278 

Te Puia Te Po Experience 

 

2 Adult Passes value at $230 

Mountain Jade  

 

Jade Pendant value at $138 

Millennium Hotel 

1 hr Relaxation Massage 

Value at $110 

Millenium Hotel 

Bar Tab at Zazu Bar 

Value at $50 

Lake Okareka Horse Tracking 

1 ½ hr ride for 2 persons 

Buy 1 Get 1 Free, $80 off 

Polynesian Spa 
 

Family Spa Voucher at $39 

Mitai Cultural Experience 

 

Family Pass value at $315 

Lakeland Queen 

1 hour Lunch Cruise 

2 X Adult Voucher value at $100 

Kelly Tarltons Auckland 

 

Family Pass value at $110 

Palmers 

Large Painting on Canvas  

Value at $199 

Tamaki Maori Village 

 

Cultural Experience 2A at $220 

Stevens 
 

Photo Frame value at $70 

Jaycar Rotorua 

 

Stereo Headphone value $50 

Tree House Daycare 
Picnic Café Vouchers 

2 Vouchers at $50 each 

Waiotapu Thermal Park 

3 X Family Pass value $80each 

Absolute Dental 
 

Exam, Scale & Polish $195 

Agroventure 

2 X Rides from Swoop, Shweeb & Jet 

value at $79 

 Volcanic Air Safaris 

Airport Transfer for 3persons 

2 X Transfer @ $90 each 

Bay of Plenty Steamers  

Sponsors Shirt 

Value to be confirmed 

The Chiefs Ltd 

 

Donated 2 X Chiefs Pack 

Hobbiton Movie Set  

 

2 Adult Passes value at $150 

Hobbiton Movie Set  

 

2 Adult Passes value at $150 

Speedy Sign 
 

Graphic Package value at $300 

Princes Gate Hotel 

2 X High Tea Vouchers 

Value at $56 

Caci Clinic 

3 X Microdermabrasion 

Value @ $140 each 

Passion Hair Beauty Body 

 

Hair Products value at $60 

River Rats 

Kaituna Grade 5 value at $105 

Tamaki Maori Village 

 

Cultural Experience 2A at $220 

Palmers 

Large Painting on Canvas 

(please call to sight)Value at $199 

De Flute Glass 

Ornamental Display Glass 

Value at 

Communications Networks 

Samsung Galaxy Core Prime 

Mobile Phone value at $250 

Communications Networks 

Sunbeam Electric NonStick 

Fry Pan value at $150 

 

QUIZ NIGHT SILENT AUCTION 
This is your chance to secure some fabulous products and services at amazing prices 

Place your bids with Vivien at viv@theredwoods.co.nz or tel 027 270 3594 / 073454499 

We would like to also acknowledge McDonalds for the donation of meal vouchers, 
Speedy Sign for umbrellas, Volcanic Hills Winery for some wine to be sold on the night,  
Tony Lund Orthodontist for donation of some cash towards prizes, Lone Star for meal  
Vouchers and T-shirts, Capers & Pig & Whistle for dinner vouchers.  Thank you. 
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PAPAWAI & KAIKOKIRIKIRI TRUSTS BOARD 
NCEA Grants for 2015 available from 1September 

Closing date: 5pm, Wednesday September 30, 2015 
This year the Trust will provide reimbursement  

of fees paid for NCEA exams. 
Applications must meet Trust criteria including Attending a New 

Zealand secondary school in Years 9 to 13. 
 

SAMARITAN’S PURSE OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD. 

Thank you for the donations already sent in. We are in need of the following: 
 Toiletries  

 Beanies & scarves 

 Jandals 

 Socks 

 Small soft toys 

 Gold coin donations to help cover the cost of transport  
 

To read more visit http://www.samaritanspurse.com.au/occ-shoebox-report-2013/ 

“Let’s make this the biggest year for shoeboxes from JPC” 
This year John Paul College is hoping to put together 50 boxes and we are asking the students to bring in donations. 
Each student will gain 20 points for their school house for each item them donate. Please donate any of the followingGift 
Ideas 

 SOMETHING TO LOVE 
Teddy bear, doll, soft toy, etc. (Please, no ‘used’ soft toys) 

 SOMETHING FOR SCHOOL 
Exercise book, pencil case, pens, pencils, colouring pencils, sharpener,  
eraser, chalk, etc. 

 SOMETHING TO WEAR 
T-shirt, shorts, underwear, cap, beanie, sandals, thongs, etc. 

 SOMETHING TO PLAY WITH 
Tennis ball, cars, skipping rope, marbles, musical instrument,  
yo-yo, slinky, finger puppets, wind up torch, etc.  
(No battery operated items)* 

 SOMETHING FOR PERSONAL HYGIENE 
Soap and face washer, toothbrush, hairbrush, comb, hair-clips, scrunchies,  
etc.(No toothpaste, bubble bath or any other item that might leak ) 

 SOMETHING SPECIAL 
Carry bag, sunglasses, bangles, necklaces, craft kits, stickers, note or photo of yourself. 

 
The shoe boxes are packed for specific age and gender:  

2-4yrs 5-9yrs 10-14yrs 

 
(We usually receive most gifts for the middle age bracket and more girls’ gifts than boys; 10-14yr old boy’s boxes seem 
to be particularly hard to fill). 
 

Please do not send in food or lollies of any; old or damaged items; anything that might break e.g. mirror; anything 
that can cause harm or relates to war; anything that relates to gambling such as playing cards and dice. 

 

 MONEY TO COVER TRANSPORT AND DELIVERY 
Although the boxes are delivered by volunteers there are many expenses incurred it costs  
$9 per box so all donations of money are equally important. 
 
As with every year, you may also take home and fill a box as a family if you prefer.  
I am always humbled by the generosity of the staff, students and their families each year in creating these shoeboxes of 
love. All donations should be brought directly to RSC2 please. 

The collection is a little earlier this year and all items/boxes must be brought to 
school by the last week of this term 
Mrs K Bloomfield – Director of Religious Studies E: Karen.bloomfield@jpc.school.nz  
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KIA ORA TĀTOU FROM THE COUNSELLORS 
Things seem to be a little quieter in the Counselling  
Department at the moment; perhaps the warmer spring  
weather is growing cheerful outlooks as well as spring  
flowers! 
 
It is timely then, that the student group which promotes  
good mental health is running a writing competition for all  
students. This event provides a forum for students to  
share poems, short stories, plays, or articles about any  
aspect of good mental health. Students might write  
about family and friendship, facing and overcoming  
problems, dealing with challenges, celebrating success,  
personal empowerment – anything with a focus on living  
life positively and well. 
 
This competition closes in the final week of term – Wednesday, 23rd September with some great 
prizes on offer, so please support this student initiative and encourage your child to enter.  
 
Na mihi nui kia koe, 
Nancy Macmillan Extn 8854 nancy.macmillan@jpc.school.nz  
Neil Carter Extn 8808 neil.carter@jpc.school.nz  

 

ENROLMENT 
FOR THE SACRAMENTAL PROGRAMME 

 
At St Mary’s Catholic Church, 7.00 pm the 14th October and/or 21st October, there will be an 
information session. Dates will be given and fees are required to be paid either by cheque or cash 
and for those who are not baptised in Rotorua, please bring a baptismal certificate.  
 
The children are required to be 8 by the 1st   November 2015. Children who are not baptised and 
would like to become Catholic are also very welcome to be a part of this Sacramental Programme. 

  
 

 

 
 

RETREAT FOR MEN 
As Brothers in Unity…. 

Hear Him, Serve Him, Proclaim Him 
Venue:  Willow Park Christian Camp 
When:  9-11th October 2015 
Registrations close: 25th September 
Register at www.joshua.org.nz  
What to expect: An uplifting presentation by Fr 
Bernard from the Philippines. All men are 
welcome!   
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INTERMEDIATE SCHOOLS GYMSPORT RESULTS 
A team of 34 John Paul College students attended the Intermediate Schools Gymsport Competition held at 
MIGS on Friday 4th September. Results as follows: 
WAGS Springers 
Beam    Eilis Dender 1st        
Floor   Anna Armstrong 1st, Hannah Muir 2nd, Jessica Lamb 3rd  
Overall  Eilis 2nd, Hannah Gapes 3rd, Anna 4th, Elise Allen 6th  
Teams. Eilis, Elise Hazel Hulme 2nd  
             Hannah G, Jessica, Kaitlyn Lamb 3rd  
WAGS Flyers. 
Vault    Jessica Taylor 1st  
Beam    Tayla George 1st, Charlotte Hall 3rd  
Floor     Charlotte 1st, Jessica 2nd, Tayla 3rd  
Overall  Jessica 1st, Charlotte 2nd, Tayla 4th, Janell Earle 5th  
Team    Tayla, Janell, Charlotte, Jessica 1st  
 
MAGS Flyers 
Vault   Matthew Veitch 1st, Lachlan Stevens-McNab 2nd, Angus Veitch 3rd  
Mat      Matthew 1st, Lachlan 2nd, Angus 3rd  
Floor    Matthew 1st, Angus 2nd, Lachlan 3rd  
Overall   Matthew 1st, Lachlan 2nd, Angus 3rd  
Team   1st  
  
WAGS Twisters 
Vault   Louise Cooke 1st, Madeline Potter 2nd, Kristina Light 3rd        
Beam    Paulene Padayhag 1st, Molly Sinclair 3rd  
Floor    Louise 1st, Molly 2nd  
Overall   Louise 1st, Molly 2nd, Kristina 3rd, Paulene 4th, Saskia Foote 6th  
Teams   Paulene, Saskia, Louise, Kristina 1st  
          Ella O'Neill, Lauren Hedayati, Madeline Potter, Olina Bjarnadottir 2nd    
          Alyssa Pingol, Molly Sinclair, Orla Walsh 3rd  
MAGS Twisters 
Vault    Hamish Banks 1st, Dale Jacobs 2nd, Jasper Boone 3rd  
     Mat Ronan Griffiths 1st, Dale 2nd, Will Florence 3rd  
Floor   Dale 1st, Will 2nd, Hamish 3rd  
Overall  Dale 1st, Hamish 2nd, Ronan 3rd, Will 4th, Jasper Boone 5th, Tai McFarlane 6th  
Teams   Will, Jasper, Dale 1st,   Ronan, Tai, Hamish 2nd  
TUMBLING   
Level 2  Saskia 1st, Janell 2nd, Alyssa 3rd, Elise 4th, Eilis 5th, Hannah Gates 6th  

Lachlan 1st, Matthew 2nd, Angus 3rd  
Level 3   Louise 1st, Kristina 2nd, Molly 3rd, Ella 4th, Madeline 5th, Jessica Taylor 6th  

Ronan 1st, Will 2nd, Hamish 3rd, Tai 4th  
Level 4  Dale 1st, Jasper 2nd  
Trampoline  
Flyers   Lauren 1st, Saskia 2nd  

           Dale 1st  
Twisters Kristina 1st, Jessica T 2nd, Molly 3rd, Kaitlyn 4th, Anna 6th, Ella 7th  

Tai 1st, Hamish 2nd  
Open Junior Louise 1st, Ronan 1st  
Mini Trampoline   
Springers Saskia 1st, Paulene 2nd, Orla 4th, Olina 5th, Elise 6th   

Matthew 1st, Lachlan 2nd, Angus 3rd  
Flyers   Madeline 1st, Hannah Gapes 2nd, Jessica Lamb 3rd,  Deanna Lovelock 4th  
Twisters Molly 1st, Jessica T 2nd, Ella 3rd, Kristina 4th, Hanxi Zhao 5th  

Dale 1st, Will 2nd, Tai 3rd, Hamish 4th, Jasper 5th  
Open Junior  Louise 1st, Ronan 1st  
Thank you to all parents who supported our squad of enthusiast gymnasts 

Mrs V C Cooney – Teacher in Charge 



FROM THE CAREERS OFFICE 
UNIVERSITY COURSE PLANNING DATES 
Please make sure you have booked at the Careers Office . 

Tuesday 15th September: Otago University 9am - The purpose of this visit is for Hayley to meet with 

students who are considering enrolling at the University of Otago.  Hayley will provide assistance with the application 
process and planning of their courses. 
Applications for the University programmes and Accommodation are now available on line: www.otago.ac.nz 
This is a really important visit for every student applying to the University of Otago for 2016, to ensure appropriate 
paper choice and course design. 

Monday 21st September:   Massey University 12.30pm 
Wednesday 23rd September:  Auckland University 8.30am 
Thursday 24th September:   Victoria University 9am 
Thursday 22nd October:   Lincoln University 11.15am 
The Course Planning will be held in the Front Meeting Room next to the Main Reception. 
Appointment Schedules are now available in the Careers Office. Please ensure you make an 
appointment time at the Careers Office. 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
WAIKATO UNIVERSITY INFORMATION EVENING 

Thursday 17th September from 5.30-7.00pm  
At the Millennium Hotel 

cnr Eruera and Hinemaru Streets 
The information session is about the transition to university study, study options, scholarships, entrance 
requirements and accommodation. 

For more information go to recruitment@waikato.ac.nz or phone 0800WAIKATO 
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

YOUR UNIVERSITY OF WAIKATO SCHOLARSHIP AWAITS …… all you need is ‘Merit’ 
At Waikato, there are unlimited scholarships available for school leavers. If you pass NCEA Level 3 
with Merit or Excellence and you’re enrolled at Waikato you will automatically get a scholarship – no 
application required. 
‘Merit’ receives $3000 
‘Excellence’ receives $5000 
Find out more at www.Waikato.ac.nz/go/school-leaver    

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

KAREN TRAUTMANN MEMORIAL YOUTH CITIZENSHIP AWARD 
Closing Date: Friday 16th October 2015 

CRITERIA FOR SELECTION 
This award is named in honour of Karen, a past Soroptimist, and it recognises young people for their 
outstanding contribution to home, school, community, country and the world.  It is not awarded purely 
for scholastic achievement, but rather for the applicant’s demonstrated commitment to improving the 
quality of life for others.   The winner will receive $1000 and the runner up $500. 
Applicants must meet the following criteria: 

 
 

large. 
 
Applications must be received on the form provided via either email or post and must include a recent 
“head and shoulders” photograph of the applicant. 
Applications must reach the Secretary at the above address by the closing date. 
The scholarship will be presented on proof of entry to a tertiary institution and must be used in the 
following year. 
 
If the winner is unable to take up tertiary studies in the designated year, the runner up will be awarded 
the scholarship in lieu. 
The winner will be presented the Scholarship at the Soroptimist International Scholarship Presentation 
Dinner on the 26th January 2016, at Prince’s Gate Hotel Rotorua. 

See the Careers Department for the application form and details 

http://www.otago.ac.nz/
mailto:recruitment@waikato.ac.nz
http://www.waikato.ac.nz/go/school-leaver


UNIVERSITY OF CANTERBURY 
Key Dates August-October School Visits – Course Planning 
 
15th September  Common Confidential Reference Form for Accommodation Due 
1st October   Accommodation Applications Due 
6th October   Applications to Enrol for 2016 Open 
6th October   UC Enrol Event on Campus 
15th November  Fine Arts Applications Due 
14th December  Application to Enrol for 2016 due 
19th February 2016  UC Orientation (TBC) 
22nd February 2016  Lectures start for Semester 1 2016 
*College of Education start dates may differ 
 
THE UNIVERSITY OF WAIKATO  
The University of Waikato Sir Edmund Scholarship applications are now open and students can complete 
the online application form at http://www.waikato.ac.nz/about/hillary/ 
 
Who can apply? 

 
 

 
 

 
What do you receive? 

omestic fees scholarship for study at Waikato University 
 

 
 

ditioning and more. 
 
Hillary Scholarship applications close Friday 18th September 2015. 
 
UNIVERSITY COURSE PLANNING DATES TERM THREE 
Monday 14th September:  Waikato University 10.30am 
Tuesday 15th September:  Otago University 9am 
Monday 21st September:  Massey University 12.30pm 
Wednesday 23rd September: Auckland University 8.30am 
Thursday 24th September:  Victoria University 9am 
Thursday 22nd October: Lincoln University 11.15am 
 
The Course Planning will be held in the Front Meeting Room next to the Main Reception. 
 
Appointment Schedules are now available in the Careers Office.  
Please ensure make an appointment time. 
 



 REACH 900+ EMAIL ADDRESSES ON OUR DATABASE 
Contact sue.rowles@jpc.school.nz in the first instance, then an invoice will be issued by the JPC PTA. 

PLUGZ 4 LUGZ 
Grade 5 custom made hearing protection 

MADE ON THE SPOT 

Comfortable* Reusable* Reliable* Waterproof  
    Work, Play, Sleep and Swim 
In your very own Grade 5 earplugs 
         Grant Rowles, Rotorua 
          (07) 348 0908 / or 027 275 6848 
          www.earmold.com.au for more info 

“Hear today, gone tomorrow without  
        adequate hearing protection”  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
SPRING IS COMING IT IS TIME TO GET YOUR BODY MOVING 

TAOIST TAI CHI 
NEW SPRING CLASSES 

For beginners starting Tues 8 Sep 9.30-11am 
Or Wed 9 Sep 7-8.30pm 

For continuing starting Wed 9 Sep 1.30-3pm 

STRENGTH  FLEXIBILITY  BALANCE  CALMNESS 

$30 p/month                    Membership fee $25        
1227 Haupapa Street Rotorua 

www.taoist.org.nz tel 07 349 4943 

Exercise your whole body. Challenge your mind. Complement 

your fitness regime 

 

NO ACC SURCHARGE ON XRAYS 
• CT     • MRI  
• Screening and Vascular Ultrasound                                                                                             
• General Musculoskeletal              
• Intervention Procedures and Echocardiography      
• All Maternity Ultrasounds 
• Ultrasound Guided Biopsies           ACC/Private and  
• Ultrasounds                                     Insurance Funded 

• (Immigration CXRs)  
We are also pleased to be the first to offer 4D scanning in the 

Rotorua area. 
Bringing patient care and imaging technology together 

X-rays – No appointment necessary. 
For all other services call us to make an appointment. 

 

Central Health 1181, Crnr Amohia & Haupapa 
Streets Ph 07 343 7468 

www.mokoiaradiology.co.nz 

 

 

 

 

ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS 

 

HERE FOR  

 

$5 PER WEEK 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS 

 

HERE FOR  

 

$5 PER WEEK 

 

 

mailto:sue.rowles@jpc.school.nz
http://www.taoist.org.nz/
http://www.mokoiaradiology.co.nz/


PLEASE SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISING SPONSORS 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Rotorua Medical Group 
Central Health and Fairy Springs Medical Centre 

“NEW PATIENTS WELCOME” 

1 Practice + 2 Sites = Convenient Health Care 4 U 

Both sites open Mon-Fri, 8.00am to 5.00pm 

Telephone: 347 0000  Email: admin.rmg@rgpg.co.nz         www.rotoruamedical.co.nz  

 

Our comprehensive and excellent family health care services include a 

Drop In Clinic – no appointment  necessary 

Central Health, 1181 Amohia Street (next door to Central Pharmacy) 

Mon to Fri between 9.00am and 11.00am and 2.00pm and 4.00pm 

Fairy Springs Medical Centre, 10-100 Fairy Springs Road, Rotorua 

Mon to Fri between 9.00am and 11.00am 

          
   

 

 

General Medical Services 

Immunisations 

Medical Examinations 

Long Term Condition 

Management 

   

 

mailto:admin.rmg@rgpg.co.nz
http://www.rotoruamedical.co.nz/

